Holy Rosary Catholic Church Sacred Heart Chapel

34 Franklin St Buckhannon, WV 26201 304-472-3414 www.holyrosarywv.org

Father Edward Tetteh, SVD, Pastor Father John Hue Tran, SVD Reverend Mr. Rue Thompson, Deacon In case of emergency, please dial: 609-510-1090

Our Sympathies

Our prayers and sympathies are extended to Francis Boyle on the death of his dear wife, Colleen. Mass of the Resurrection was celebrated on Saturday, June 8. May Colleen's soul, and all the souls of the faithful departed, rest in peace.

No Music On Saturday Evenings

Since we will not have music on Saturday evenings this summer, we ask that the scheduled lectors read the psalm response, the gospel acclamation and the prayers of the faithful on these evenings.

Last Week's Collection:

Envelopes: \$2.034 Loose cash: \$92 Attendance 6/1:47 6/2: 63

Catholic Daughter's Meeting: Tuesday, June 11 at 6 pm in Marist Hall.

Second Collection

The second collection for the month of June is for the Peter's Pence Collection, which enables the Holy Father to respond with emergency financial assistance to requests to aid the neediest throughout the world and those who suffer as a result of war, oppression and natural disasters. It likewise provides the faithful with a tangible opportunity to not only empower the weak and defenseless and voiceless but also sustain those who suffer.

Griefshare Lessons

The series "Griefshare Lessons: Your Journey from Mourning to Joy" will begin July 9. The 13 lessons will continue through October 1 at the First United Methodist Church, 52 South Florida St., Buckhannon. The sessions will be from 10 am to noon. For Griefshare inquiry and enrollment, contact Patty Hewitt at 304-613-2234 or Fr. Ed Tetteh at 304-472-3414 (tettehed@yahoo.com).

A workbook is available for the lessons, and snacks will be served. The meeting room is located in the Education Building of the First United Methodist Church: turn right to elevator, on second floor turn left to hallway, first room on left.

Catholic Sharing Appeal

We are There!

Once again, the faithful parishioners of Holy Rosary Parish have stepped up to contribute to this year's Catholic Sharing Appeal! As of today, we have reached our goal, which was set at \$12,900. 34 parishioners have contributed to this goal! We know that any money collected after we reach half of our goal comes directly back to our parish, so keep those donations coming! The Catholic Sharing Appeal helps our diocese and helps our parish. If you have already given, thank you very much! If not, we hope you will prayerfully consider joining us this year with a sacrificial gift. You can contribute by sending your check in to the diocese, or just using the envelopes in your pews and drop it the envelopes in our Holy Rosary collection basket. (But please make all checks out to the Catholic Sharing Appeal.) You may also contribute through the DWC Website. Together, we will provide neighbors in need the light and love of Christ each and every day through our shared gifts.

News of Seminarian Tin

We have great news from our seminarian, Tin Vu. He and five other confreres have been admitted to Perpetual Vows and Sacred Orders in the Society of the Divine Word! Thanks to our Superior General, Very Reverend Paulus Budi Kleden, SVD and his Council, the Provincial Superior of Chicago and their formators and all those who helped these fine men to reach this goal. Let us continue to pray for them as they begin their final year of preparation for final vows.

Fall Bazaar Returns This October

What will you make for our Fall Bazaar? Our Catholic Daughters are busy planning for this huge all-parish event. October 19 is the date; it will be here before you

Prayers, Please: Angela Endrizzi, Alina Vernarsky, Tony Derico, Bob Slaughter, Mark Cerullo, Rhonda Cerullo, Josephine Baxa, Angie Murphy, Mary Kriner, Kay Sienkiewicz, Bruce Maine, Ann Ellis, Jalen Welcome, Jalna Jones, Charles Anderegg, Jane Garton, Pat Daigneault, Brittany Poling Alden, Patricia Long, Francis Girard, Dennis & Cindy Cortes.

Please pray for men and women in the military and please pray for those who have died. And don't forget to pray for our first

Please pray for our Homebound: Mary Stump, Ron Frye, Rocenia Asbury, Lorraine McLean, James McCartney, Shirley Linger, Barbara Hillberry, Rose DeProspero, Linda Coyner, Jerry Stankus, Jean Lantz, Janine Robinson, Barbara Elmore, Helena Bessinger, Alan and Jimmie Jo Simmons, Margaret Balli, William McLean.

Hey Kids! It's time for C.A.M.P. 2024!

C.A.M.P. Wade (Catholic Awareness Midsummer Program) is scheduled for July 28 - August 3, 2024. Please mark your calendars. We look forward to seeing you at this fun, faith-filled week at the Diocesan Camp Property, the old Camp Tygart property, in Huttonsville. Applications are available now. If you are also interested in serving as a volunteer for C.A.M.P., and / or have other questions, please contact Deacon Raymond in the St. Brendan Parish Office, 636-0546, or on his cell number, 304-642-2279. Scholarships are available. Please talk to Father Ed.

Keep These Dates in Mind

June 16 – Father's Day Breakfast

July 29 through July 31-Vacation Bible School

August 4 – Parish Picnic at Upshur County Park (9 am-2 pm) Outdoor mass at 10 am.

September 8 - Ministry Fair

October 6 – Parish Feast Day Celebration with Mass and covered dish

October 19 – Fall Bazaar

Dear Holy Rosary Parish,

WVU Global Medical and Dental Brigades and I would like to thank you all for your generous donations. Your donations have been used to purchase supplies for those in Honduras. We distributed items such as dental floss, sunscreen, soap and much more in care packages to those in need. We truly want to express our appreciation and gratitude to all who donated. We would not have been able to travel and to help the people of Honduras without your donations. I personally want to thank you all for your unconditional support and prayers. It means so much to me to have such a loving parish. Again, thank you for your donation that has truly made a difference.

With kind regards,

Kennedi Lewellyn and WVU Global and Medical Brigades volunteers

June 9 - Tenth Sunday of Ordinary Time

A Vocation View: We do not lose heart because of our faith. Instead we are called to share our faith. How is God calling you to share your faith?

DIVINE WORD MISSIONARIES and SISTER SERVANTS OF THE HOLY SPIRIT 800-553-3321

Birthdays and Anniversaries

Do you have a birthday or special celebration in your family for June? Celebrate with your parish family! Just drop a note in the collection basket or give it to Fr. Ed. Happy Birthday to the following people who celebrate in June.

Maria Gjolberg - June 2 Roberta Ashley - June 8 Margaret Posey - June 11 Logan Murphy - June 11 Russell Jarrett - June 12 Thomas Sears - June 21 Libby Malcolm - June 24 Michael Ashley - June 29

Wedding Anniversaries

Abigail & John Benjamin 6/2 Diane & Ed Poach – 6/2 Mary & Mike Derico – 6/3 Pat & Jim Marsh – 6/12 Ed & Sandy Kraynok – 6/24 Rue & Diana Thompson – 6/24 Elaine & Burton Abel – 6/30

Veterans Appreciation Breakfast

American Legion Post 7 will hold its quarterly Veterans Appreciation Breakfast on Saturday, June 15 from 8 am till noon at the Post Home, 16 S. Kanawha St., Buckhannon (next to the old Kanawha Theater). This is a free event (donations appreciated) for all veterans and their immediate families. The menu is pancakes, sausage, biscuits and gravy as well as scrambled eggs. Come and join us for a morning of good food and great fellowship!

Father's Day Brunch

Mark your calendars for a spectacular Father's Day Brunch on Sunday, June 16th, after Mass in the Parish Hall. Everyone is invited as we honor the

special men in our lives.
Our menu will consist of traditional biscuits and gravy, savory breakfast casseroles, seasonal fruit and of course, coffee, water, and citrus juices. Our ladies have planned a special



event for all of the men of our parish (along with their fellow parishioners and friends). We hope to see you there!

Psalm Response:
"With the Lord there is mercy and fullness of redemption."



MASS Intentions

Date	Intentions	Place	
Saturday, June 8	Parishioners	Holy Rosary	7 pm
Sunday, June 9	Paul & Geri Cortes	Holy Rosary	9 am
Mon. June 10	Ricky George	Hospital	7:30 am
Tues. June 11	Penny Adair+	Holy Rosary	7:30 am
Wed. June 12 Holy Hour	We pray for peace and love in our world. Holy Rosary		6 pm
Wed. June 12	Audrey Mason	Holy Rosary	7 pm
Thurs. June 13	Jo Cowherd	Holy Rosary	7:30 am
Friday, June 14	Elizabeth Lanham+	Hospital	7:30 am
Saturday, June 15	Parishioners	Holy Rosary	7 pm
Sunday, June 16	Charles Sandreth+ Holy Rosary		9 am
Sunday, June 16	Sacred Heart Parishioners	Sacred Heart Pickens	noon





Ministers	Sat. June 8	Sun. June 9	Sat. June 15	Sun. June 16
Lectors	Cheryl M. Rosanne W.	Brenda A. Sandy K.	John W. Rachel W.	Linda H. Pat M.
Greeters	Nancy & Tony	Tracy M.	Marianne G.	Charlie M.
Musicians		Ed P. Diane P.		Ed P. Diane P
Eucharistic Ministers	John K. John W.	Sue S. Brenda A. Elliot L.	John W. John K.	Tracy M. Sue S. Charlie M.











